

Edlington Lane
Doncaster
South Yorkshire DN12 1PL
T 01709 805175
F 01709 869936
E admin@exceedlearningpartnership.com
www.exceedlearningpartnership.co.uk

July 2024

Dear Parent/Carer

As the academic year draws to a close, I want to express my thanks to all our amazing pupils, parents, communities, and colleagues for your unwavering support and hard work.

This past year has been both exciting and busy for the Trust. Three of our academies underwent Ofsted inspections, Hill Top Academy receiving an 'Outstanding' rating, Rosedale Primary School receiving a 'Good' outcome and we are still awaiting the final release of the report at Carr Lodge which I am delighted about.

This year, I am incredibly proud of our students' achievements, and the recent events across our academies have highlighted the exceptional talents of our athletes, performers, musicians, and artists. There have been many magical moments across the year involving all of our primary academies:

- The Social Justice Project saw our pupils speak out about global issues that they really care about
- We have seen continued high standards being achieved in all of our academies across statutory assessment measures
- The Trust Games showed the strong culture of our primary pupils who demonstrated not only excellent sporting talent but in equal measures great teamwork and resillence
- End of term performances have been unique and special in demonstrating the high confidence that our pupils have and reflects our commitment as a Trust to the performing arts curriculum

Looking ahead to the next academic year, we will continue to build on the progress made over the last 12 months and ensuring that our academies and schools are dedicated to providing exceptional educational opportunities for every child, in line with our Trust motto: 'Every Child, Every Chance, Every Day!'

We remain committed to enhancing our infrastructure, curriculum, facilities, ICT, and staff support to provide our students and educators with the necessary resources for exceptional teaching and learning experiences.

I wish you and your families a joyful and safe holiday. Have a wonderful summer break, and I look forward to welcoming you back in September.



Yours sincerely

B.A. Nixon

Mrs B Nixon OBE CEO and National Leader of Education